Wordsworth Patient’s Participation Group

Minutes of meeting held on Tue 3rd July 2018, 6pm


PRESENT: Ted Sparrowhawk (TS), Mick Kalsey (MK Chair), 
G Chandramohan (GC; Secretary); Jennifer McBarnette (JM); Mehrunissa Bax (MB Vice Chair), & Dr N Hussain
Apologies: 
Saadet Sangha (SS), Emel Islek (EI), Charlie Camenzuli (CC); 
Dr R Sajilal (Dr S)
1. Welcome and apologies as above.
2. Minutes of the last meeting- Agreed ,No corrections/amendment
3. Verbal report from Doctor 
· Family Fun day Event on 30 June was successful event was attended by 247 people. The Fund raised was in the region of £1450. Still one more contribution to add on. The final amount will be given to Nominated charity with a photo shoot on 23 July evening 6.30pm.  The feedback was very positive and lots of praises. One important praise was that the “Reception staff was approachable and very friendly with a big smile”.
· Dr H is in process of analysing feedback from the event (as above) 
· Dr H is to nominate this PPG to the Response Federation at national level, for being the most responsive/proactive PPG. The NHS keenly seek such nominations.
· Dr H urged the panel to consider further involvement/events to encourage more participation, especially with the younger patients.  

· Dr Liz Goodyear is leaving practice in August 2018.
· New Pharmacist will be in post In September 2018. This will help “lack of understanding from Chemists as the Patients prescriptions are not picked up or dispensed on time as the review of medications cannot be overridden except by a Doctor. This is causing confusion between patients and chemist”
· 3  New Trainee Dr’s are starting in September 2018.
· The Post for “Deputy Practice Manager” is being advertised and will be filled in due course.
· New “Health Care Assistant” will be recruited in January 2019.  
·  As per “Infection & Prevention Control Report by NHS”- All mandatory repair/adjustment work will be carried out very soon.  
4. AOB
The following actions points are discussed and hope to complete as   soon as possible.

· Emel to report back PPG with her progress of garden area usage. Where we now and what are is our joint plan to implement this idea without any further delay.
· MK Thanked EVERYONE for their efforts to make the Family Fun day a success (as above, Thanks to be arranged, sent).
· Emel to publish the success story with photos  of  Family Fun day in “East Ham  Community Neighbourhood Newsletter and “Wordsworth Health Centre Newsletter” 
· We decided to send a Thank you card/letter to all sponsors and business leaders who supported for this event. This letter to be signed by PPG Chair and Practice Partners.
· The idea of continuation of this success event to be carried out with new/ shorter format during Christmas 2018 and beyond.

· Story/ photos / facts of our successful event to be displayed on PPG notice board to inform all the patients.
·  Chandra is to maintain PPG display board in reception with latest agreed minutes with the help of Reception Manager.

· MK; Yet again was dismayed that no one from the staff management team was present at the meeting and will be contacting SS. Although mindful of unforeseen events/circumstances, ‘cover’ ought to have been arranged. No printing facilities were available, Dr H kindly obliged, making the meeting possible.

· MB asked if there had been measles outbreak. Dr H, no.    
.
          Tuesday 11th September 2018 at 5.45pm for a 6pm prompt start.
